Willard Community Center

Board meeting minutes from March 24, 2014 
Board Members present: Irene Williams, Corrine Sturdy, Ken Svoboda, Kassy Knudson, Mollie Mertens, Tyler Popp, and Cari Robinson,   (Angela Paolini arrived at 5:45 pm)
Members Absent: Jason Brownell, Casey Pflanz, Cole Pomeroy, and Mary Wenzl
Others present: Janelle Soderling

1 - Call the meeting to order – President, Irene Williams called the meeting to order at 5:37 pm.  
2 – Consent Agenda – Minutes, Financials, and Directors Report – Ms. Williams asked for a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Mr. Svoboda made the motion to approve and Ms. Robinson seconded. Motion carried.

3 – Discussion of Annual Meeting and Board Members – Ms. Williams informed the board that we have two board members, Ms. Sturdy and Mr. Svoboda, who have served 3 consecutive 3 year terms and will be retiring from the board this April.  They have agreed to remain Honorary Board Members.  Other board members completing terms are Ms. Williams, Ms. Paolini, Ms. Knudson, and Mr. Popp.  Ms. Williams and Ms. Knudson both stated that they will be serving additional 3 year terms.  Ms. Sturdy has found Emily Martin, Assistant Branch Manger from West Gate Bank to take her place and Mr. Popp has found Patrick Ridder, the manager at Russ's Coddington Market.  Mr. Brownell has sent a message to the board that he has a work conflict and will no longer be able to stay on the board unless the board changes the night of their meetings.  It was suggested that we ask Drew Endacott, Jason's friend that helped with the Giving Spirits Fund Raiser, to take Jason's place on the board.  Suggestions of board members or businesses that might want someone on the board would be appreciated.  At the Annual Meeting on April 28th we will have a Thank you and a Meet and Greet for retiring and new board members.  Mr. Popp offered to supply the food for the meeting from Super Saver.  
4 – Update on the Lakeview House and Expenses – Ms. Reinke and Ms. Soderling had a meeting with Scott Weiscamp from Lincoln Public Schools at the Lakeview House to discuss the updates, expenses, and the contract.  Scott informed them that we will be asked to help with the expenses when complete and said that it could run up to $5000.00.  He also wanted to know the length of time we wanted for our rental contract, 3 or 5 years?  We will be charged$1.00 a month for rent and we will pay all utilities.  Ms. Robinson commented that the updates were really needed.  LPS has been great to work with.  All updates are to be completed by the end of the school year. The board wants Ms. Soderling to ask if the contract can be for 5 years and they will look at expenses as they come in up to $5000.
5 – West A Neighborhood Health Fair – Ms. Soderling reported that 12 vendors have signed up for the West "A" Neighborhood Health Fair.  It is going to be a great neighborhood event with cooking demonstrations, Zumba Classes, Lincoln Fire and Rescue Smoke House, Shades the Clown, Homer the Saltdog's Mascot, and much more.  The event is April 13th from 2-4 pm.  Russ's Market is paying for renting Roper School, tables and chairs.  The Health Fair Committee has done a lot of marketing with flyers, signs, emails, facebook, website, etc. 
6 – Update on Road Race Fund Raiser – Ms. Knudson reported for Mr. Pflanz and told the board that they are considering an Agility Course instead of a Road Race.  No date has been set.  This would be a unique and different event and there would be no overlap with the golf tournament or other road races. The committee would like to do it this year. 
7 – Fundraising and Grant Report – Ms. Williams shared with the board that the fund raising committee had discussed the advantage of transferring some funds from West Gate Bank to First National in Omaha in order to spread our income to another potential business that could donate to our capital campaign.  Ms. Williams told the board that we have a $40,000 CD that will be coming due in May that could be moved to another bank.  Much discussion was had about the loyalty to West Gate Bank and the concern that West Gate would not be willing to give as much if we pulled money out.  Ms. Williams said that she would check into this further and report back to the board.
Ms. Knudson and Ms. Soderling reported that they had submitted one grant to Talent Plus and three to State Farm under the categories of Safety, Education and Community Development.  We will be hearing shortly if we will be one of the finalists for the Talent Plus Grant and it will be the end of April before we hear about the State Farm Grants. 

Ms. Knudson stated that a sub-committee would be very helpful when writing the grants.  It can be very time consuming.  The question came up if anyone knew of a grant writer we could possibly hire.  Ms. Robinson suggested Pat Schmidt.  She wrote all the grants for the LPS Excite Program and is now retired.  
Ms. Mertens suggested that we send the grants that we have completed out to the board for everyone to read and determine if they would be interested in helping with this process or to help research the grants to write. It was also suggested that maybe Ms. Soderling find a grant writing class to take. 

Ms. Williams asked for a motion to adjourn at 6:25 pm.  Ms. Robinson made the motion to adjourn.  Ms. Knudson seconded. All approved.

Next meeting will be our Annual Meeting on April 28, 2014 at 5:30 at Willard Community Center.   
